

# **OFFICE OF THE REGISTRAR** NEWSLETTER

June 2021

# **IMPORTANT DATES**

June 14: Last day to withdraw from course(s) for first half term @ 11:59pm; grade subject to withdrawal policy

June 18: Grading available to instruc-

tors for first half term

June 28: Last day of classes

June 29: Final exams

June 30: Last day to apply for sum-

mer graduation

## **COMING SOON!**

The Office of the Registrar will be hosting Grade Replacement Overview/Training sessions later this summer, as we prepare to go-live with the new Grade Replacement Tool at the end of summer. Effective fall 2021, grade replacements are automatically selected. Students will be able to accept the auto-selection, change the selections, or opt-out of grade replacements for fall. Until the student meets their maximum 2 replacements, they will need to review each semester. The deadline to take action is the last day to withdraw for the term or the autoselection will become permanent. Stay tuned for more information.

# DID YOU GIVE A REGISTRATION OVER-RIDE?

Registration overrides are used to bypass course registration restrictions when applicable. Overrides can be issued by accessing the *Student Registration Permit-Override page (SFASRPO)* from the Welcome page in Banner Admin 9. Once an override is issued and the student has registered for the course, *please do not remove the override issued*. Doing so may result in inaccurate reporting during the prerequisite error drop process and a loss of the override history.

# WITHDRAWAL FOR EXTENUATING CIRCUMSTANCES (DURING THE PANDEMIC) - UNDERGRADUATES ONLY

The <u>UNC System Office's Fostering Undergraduate Student Success Policy (400.1.5[R])</u> that temporarily authorized <u>automatic</u> WE grades (*Withdrawal for Extenuating Circumstances*) for any <u>partial</u> or <u>full</u> withdrawals during spring 2020, fall 2020, and spring 2021 has ended. While the remainder of that policy remains in place, starting this summer, withdrawals (*partial or full*) will be subject to the 16-hour undergraduate limit. Students, for whom one or more of the <u>allowable extenuating circumstances reasons</u> applies, must submit their request through the Student Assistance & Support Services (SASS) Office in King 118. To learn more about withdrawing with extenuating circumstances, please visit <u>withdrawal.uncc.edu</u>.

## RESOURCE EXCHANGE - CONGRATULATIONS TO RYAN MARSH!

Ryan has been instrumental in the successes experienced in the Office of the Registrar. You may or may not know Ryan, as he tends to like working behind the scenes, much like the Wizard of OZ, except that we call him the Emperor. The majority of our projects are technical in nature and Ryan has been instrumental in many of these improvements. Your need for quick reporting to respond to any number of situations, was likely developed and prepared by Ryan too. He will be sorely missed in our office, but we (UNC Charlotte) get to retain his expertise. He is moving to another division of OneIT and will inevitably remain on many of our speed dials. Ryan, thanks for all you've given to the Office of the Registrar. And, best of luck in your new role.

#### TRANSCRIPTS (NEW VENDOR IN JUNE 2020)



